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Dear HOPE Parents and Families: 
 
We are very much looking forward to welcoming our scholars for the start of the 2021-22 school year in 
late August. With the changes in COVID recommendations from the CDC, issued 7.9.21, and the end of 
health department mandates for schools, our HOPE Covid On-Campus Operations Framework Team met 
recently to determine HOPE’s 2021-22 Covid Health and Safety Protocols; and we would like to share the 
following updates with you. 
 

Mask Wearing Scholars and school staff will not be required to wear 
masks on campus, in most cases, but may do so if they 
wish. 
 
Visitors, including parents and volunteers, will be 
required to wear masks on campus and follow all 
visitor protocols. 
 
Scholars and school staff will be required to wear 
masks during all-school assemblies/chapels when 
these events are held in the gym. 
 

School Arrival Screening Temperatures will no longer be taken upon scholar or 
staff arrival at school. We ask, however, that 
parents/guardians monitor their scholar’s health for 
symptoms of COVID and other communicable diseases 
before scholars leave home for school. We will continue 
to require scholars who are ill upon arrival at school or 
become ill during the school day to be sent home as 
soon as is possible. 
 

Field Trips All field trips will be approved on a case-by-case basis 
after reviewing COVID risk factors that may impact 
scholar/staff attendance. 
 

Breakfast and Lunch All scholar meals will continue to be served on pre-
filled/sealed individual trays. Each campus will 
determine whether scholars will eat meals in their 
classrooms or adequately spaced with their cohort in 
the cafeteria. All eating surfaces will be 
cleaned/sanitized before/after student use. 
 

Movement of Scholars during the Instructional Day Scholars in Kindergarten – Grade 4 will continue to be 
part of a classroom cohort throughout the day. 
 
Scholars in middle (grades 5-8) and high school 
(grades 9-12) will be allowed to transition from one 
classroom to another maintaining appropriate space 
between cohort groups while in the hallways. 
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Staff will ensure that learning spaces are 
clean/sanitized between cohort use. 

Cleaning and Personal Hygiene All common spaces and restrooms will continue to be 
cleaned throughout the school day as we did during the 
20-21 school year.  
 
Scholars will wash and sanitize their hands 
before/after eating and after using the restroom. 
 
Shared scholar materials such as gym equipment and 
math manipulatives will be sanitized between scholar 
use. 
 
Scholars will be issued plastic water bottles at the 
beginning of the school year, and water bottle filling 
stations will be available for scholar use again this year. 
 
Hand sanitizer dispensers will remain in place 
throughout our school building for scholar and staff 
use. 
 

Interscholastic Sports Our scholars will resume participation in competitive 
interscholastic sports as approved by their 
parents/guardians and following the protocols 
established by athletic governing agencies. 
 

Personal Space We will maintain a 3 ft distance between scholars in 
our classrooms when feasible. All attempts will be 
made to keep scholars a safe distance apart in common 
areas when feasible. 

 
 
If you have concerns or questions regarding these updates or would like further information, please 
contact your scholar’s principal. 
 
We pray for God’s blessings on our scholars, their families, and our staff during the upcoming school year, 
 
Ellen Bartling, PhD 
Executive Director 
HOPE Christian Schools 


